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The OKC Thunder’s great relationships with their visitors and fans are not bolts out of the blue.  Instead, they intentionally cultivate a culture that results in winning experiences for all their guests.  While they have no control over what occurs on the court, Thunder staffers do their best to maximize their customers’ pleasure by handling all the other details, from ticket sales to food service, with a clear sense of purpose.  Underlying these efforts is the ability to “C.L.I.C.K’ with their guests. That means: 
· Communicate Courteously

· Listen to Learn

· Initiate Immediately

· Create Connections

· Know Your Stuff
Pete Winemiller, Senior Vice President of Guest Relations for the organization, takes the lead in coordinating the efforts that keep customers coming back again and again.  The C.L.I.C.K steps are well known to the team’s front-line staff, but last week’s OK Ethics’ audience got some insight into what is involved when Winemiller spoke to the group about the importance of building trust with customers.  Companies that develop this skill will have happier employees, enjoy repeat business, have staying power in the market and will achieve greater profitability, he notes. 
Winemiller knows his stuff.  His department has received widespread industry recognition, including the American Business Awards honoring the Thunder with a “STEVIE,” one of the nation’s most prestigious business awards, as the 2010 “Front-Line Customer Service Team of the Year.” A key component of the Thunder’s culture is to treat their employees right, with the understanding that those employees can be trusted to play it forward by treating their customers in the same manner.  The Thunder staff mantra is “R.A.V.E.,” or “Respect And Value Everyone.”  It makes sense.  When employees feel secure, they are more likely to admit and learn from mistakes.  To that end, Winemiller treats a complaint as a gift, viewing these as free consulting opportunities that help the company in their continuous improvement endeavors.   This constructive approach permeates their guest relations, and you can witness this behavior reflected in the staff’s interactions with the thousands of fans that come out to support this young basketball team on a regular basis.  
After getting better acquainted with Winemiller, I believe that the Thunder leaders are sincere in their motives.  But it doesn’t hurt to realize their positive actions have a nice impact on the bottom line, too. Consider these facts that Winemiller obtained from a 2010 RightNow Customer Experience Impact Report and shared with the OK Ethics audience:
· 85% of consumers said they would pay 5% to 25% more to ensure a superior customer experience.

· 82% of consumers have stopped doing business with a company as a result of a negative experience.  

This reinforces the idea that integrity in the workplace is not just a desirable approach from a moral standpoint, but makes for good business, too.  We are glad to have the OKC Thunder in our city and applaud their efforts to promote Oklahoma values of integrity at work.  Keep up the good work!
